SunnyHillsCivicAssociation.com

NEWSLETTER

E-Mail: SunnyHillsCivicAssociation@Outlook.com

- Volume 45, Issue - 1-

January 2019 -

Sunny Hills, Florida 32428

- Since 1974 -



New Year's Day, also called simply New Year's or New Year, is observed on January 1, the first day of the year on the modern Gregorian calendar as well as the Julian calendar. In pre-Christian Rome under the Julian calendar, the day was dedicated to Janus, god of gateways and beginnings, for whom January is also named. As a date in the Gregorian calendar of Christendom, New Year's Day liturgically marked the Feast of the Naming and Circumcision of Jesus, which is still observed as such in the Anglican Church and Lutheran Church. In present day, with most countries now using the Gregorian calendar as their de facto calendar, New Year's Day is probably the most celebrated public holiday, often observed with fireworks at the stroke of midnight as the new year starts in each time zone. Other global New Years' Day traditions include making New Year's resolutions and calling one's friends and family.

Mesopotamia (Iraq) instituted the concept of celebrating the new year in 2000 BC, celebrated new year around the time of the vernal equinox, in mid-March. The early Roman calendar designated March 1 as the new year. The calendar had just ten months, beginning with March. That the new year once began with the month of March is still reflected in some of the names of the months. September through December, our ninth through twelfth months, were originally positioned as the seventh through tenth months (septem is Latin for "seven," octo is "eight," novem is "nine," and decem is "ten.")

The first time the new year was celebrated on January 1 was in Rome in 153 BC (In fact, the month of January did not even exist until around 700 BC, when the second king of Rome, Numa Pontilius, added the months of January and February.) The new year was moved from March to January because that was the beginning of

the civil year, the month that the two newly elected Roman consuls - the highest officials in the Roman republic - began their one-year tenure. But this new year date was not always strictly and widely observed, and the new year was still sometimes celebrated on March 1.

In 46 BC Julius Caesar extend year to 445 days (annus confusionis). The normal number of 355 days had already been increased by the addition of the ordinary 23 days, inserted after February 23. As many as 67 days, divided into two menses intercalares, were now interposed between November and December. This year thus consisted of 15 months. After this "year of confusion," the new calendar really started. Since 153 BC, January 1 was the day new consuls in Rome took office and Romans had commonly used the name of the two consuls to identify a specific year in question. Thus, by officially making January 1 start the New Year, it simply lined up with the consular year. One proposed reason for this switch is that January is thought by most to have been named after the god of transitions and beginnings, Janus, during the reign of the second King of Rome, Numa Pompilius, who lived from 753-673 BC. Thus, it was naturally enough for the Romans to eventually decide to make the switch. However, whether this is the reason or not is very much up for debate. There is no consensus on the question. After Julius Caesar reformed the calendar in 46 BC as the Julian Calendar and was subsequently murdered, the Roman Senate voted to deify him on 1 January 42 BC, in honor of his life and his institution of the new rationalized calendar. Dates in March, coinciding with the March Equinox, the Solemnity of the Annunciation of Jesus Christ, or other Christian feasts were used throughout the Middle Ages as the first day of the new year, although their calendars nonetheless often continued to display the months in columns running from January to December.

In 567 AD the Council of Tours abolished January 1 as the beginning of the year. At various times and in various places throughout medieval Christian Europe, the new year was celebrated on Dec. 25, the birth of Jesus; March 1; March 25, the Feast of the Annunciation; and Easter.

Continued on page 3





Sunny Hills Civic Association, Inc. SunnyHillsCivicAssociation.com BoatLakeSunnyHills.com



Email: SunnyHillsCivicAssociation@outlook.com

Since 1974



A Florida non-profit corporation with Federal income tax exemption under section 501 (c)(4), civic League, of the I.R.S. Code. Operates under Title XXXVI, F.S. Chapter, Corporations Non - Profit

Next Membership Meeting "TBA"





2019

Sunny Hills MSBU

Municipal Services Benefit Unit

MSBU Meeting:

Tuesday, January 22, 2019 @ 6:00pm

Sunny Hills Community Center:

4083 Challenger Blvd. Chipley, FL 32428

All Sunny Hills residents are invited and encouraged to attend!

(continued from page 1) New Years day

Among the 7th century pagans of Flanders and the Netherlands, it was the custom to exchange gifts on the first day of the new year. This custom was deplored by Saint Eligius (died 659 or 660), who warned the Flemish and Dutch: "(Do not) make vetulas, [little figures of the Old Woman], little deer or iotticos or set tables [for the house-elf, compare Puck] at night or exchange New Year gifts or supply superfluous drinks [another Yule custom]." However, on the date that European Christians celebrated the New Year, they exchanged Christmas presents because New Years' Day fell within the twelve days of the Christmas season in the Western Christian liturgical calendar; the custom of exchanging Christmas gifts in a Christian context is traced back to the Biblical Magi who gave gifts to the Child Jesus.

In 1582, the Gregorian calendar reform restored January 1 as New Year's Day. When the new calendar was put in use, the error accumulated in the 13 centuries since the Council of Nicaea was corrected by a deletion of 10 days. The Julian calendar day Thursday, 4 October 1582 was followed by the first day of the Gregorian calendar, Friday, 15 October 1582 (the cycle of weekdays was not affect-

ed), So January 1 is after Winter Solstice 10 days now. Although most Catholic countries adopted the Gregorian calendar almost immediately, it was only gradually adopted among Protestant countries. The British, for example, did not adopt the reformed calendar until 1752. Until then, the British Empire —and their American colonies— still celebrated the new year in March.

Most nations of Western Europe officially adopted 1 January as New Year's Day somewhat before they adopted the Gregorian Calendar. In Tudor England, New Years Day, along with Christmas Day and Twelfth Night, was celebrated as one of three main festivities among the twelve days of Christmastide. There, until the adoption of the Gregorian Calendar in 1752, the first day of the new year was the Western Christian Feast of the Annunciation, on 25 March, also called "Lady Day". Dates predicated on the year beginning on 25 March became known as *Annunciation Style* dates, while dates of the Gregorian Calendar commencing on 1 January were distinguished as Circumcision Style dates, because this was the date of the Feast of the Circumcision, the observed memorial of the eighth day of Jesus Christ's life after his birth, counted from the latter's observation on Christmas, 25 December. Pope Gregory christened 1 January as the beginning of the new year according to his reform of the Catholic Liturgical Calendar.



SHCA Membership Meeting Starting January 2019



Starting the new year with a Big Bang !!!!

Our "Meetings" this year is gear toward community get-together's "fun and games." WE are starting things Off with a new Membership Drive "Membership \$10.00 Yr.!" All members, have a chance of walking away from our every-other monthly meeting with a gift . Prize drawings will be given away at each meeting. "Boat Lake Seasonal passes & \$100.00 given away during each meeting in Gift cards and door Prizes!"



Each meeting will start with a Dinner for members and potential members.

Drawing during the meeting and a free meal to all that wants to joins in on our community get-together.



Come and Win 4 ways !!!

Help create community "Growth"

Take home a "Prize"

And meet new "Friends."

And leave with a full "Belly."







"TBA" after hurricane repairs are finished.

Boat Lake was good to us last year!

Community giving back to the Community!

"SunnyHillsCivicAssociation.com"



Membership \$10.00 Yr.1



Repairs and **B & F Appliances**

(850) 638-9205

Professional Bookkeeping Services

Bookkeeping & Payroll Services Prepared Weekly, Monthly, Quarterly, or Yearly Quick Books Setup and Training Income Tax Prepartion Pick Up & Delivery Notary Services

Janet Churchwell 4513 Highway 77 Chipley, FL 32428 Office: 850-773-2704 Fax: 850-773-7404 Cell: 850-527-8989

Email: bookinit@att.net

BURKE BRO'S Air Conditioning ,Inc



Appliance Repairs Sales & Service Installation



Robert E Burke **Family Owned** "Insured"

(850) 535 - 4622 Vernon, FI St. Lic # RA 0060822



Overhead Door Professional Services, Inc.

Douglas Smith President

Resident, Commercial, Industrial Sectional & Roll Up Doors Repairs & Electric Door Openers Serving Bay Co. Since 1975 Fax:

Phone: (850)265-0506 (850)265-6889 (850)265-0588

503 W Hwy 390

Lynn Haven, FI 32444

Janet R. Jones

Broker

Sunny Hills, The Beach and Beyond

850-773-1132

850-814-4548

"We Don't Just Sell Here, We Own Here" JonesRealEstateAndRentals@gmail.com



Heating and Cooling

James Sebastian

1050 Main Street Chipley, FL 32428

(850) 638-3611

hastym@bellsouth.net

Electrical

Commercial Refrigeration

HVAC

CAC1814468 ER0013265 RF0066690 AL03





NATHAN HOBBS - Owner

4300 Leisure Lake Road Chipley, Florida 32428

Tele: (850) 773-4850 Fax: (850) 773-1179

E-Mail: hobbshavc@outlook.com



HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING, INC.

Florida State Certified CAC1816358 30 + Years of Experience Servicing this AREA Since 2003



SALES

Sales

Service

Installation



TO WITNESS GOD THROUGH FELLOWSHIP AND SHARING TO GLORIFY GOD THROUGH NUTURE AND MINISTRY TO OTHERS TO HONOR GOD BY ACTING AS DISCIPLES OF PEACE AND HARMONY



Every Sunday



The new tax law from 2018 is 1 year old * here are the winners and losers *

www.msn.com

President Donald Trump made some bold promises last year when he signed the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act into law on Dec. 22, 2017. Among the boldest -- that middle-class workers would see a pay increase of \$4,000 to \$9,000 and that the richest Americans wouldn't gain "at all" under the plan.

By those measures, the tax reform package has fallen short, some experts say. Wage growth remains modest, and most middle-class taxpayers have seen only a middling financial boost from lower tax rates, which declined by about 1 percent to 4 percent.

Meanwhile, the biggest benefits went to the rich and "increased the inequality of income," wrote William G. Gale, the co-director of the Urban-Brookings Tax Policy Center, this week in an article for the Brookings Institution. He also said the tax cuts are unlikely to boost long-term growth and could mire the economy in debt.

As the tax law turns one, here's a look at the biggest winners and losers from the landmark measure.

Winner: Corporations

Thanks to a major cut in their tax rate, corporations are now taxed at a 21 percent rate instead of 35 percent. The reduction was framed as a way to allow companies to keep more profits, which they would then spend on hiking wages -- leading to that promised \$4,000 to \$9,000 raise.

But corporations are diverting much of those proceeds to investors, not workers. Only 6 percent of tax cut-related savings have gone to workers, according to Just Capital, a nonprofit advocacy group. By contrast, about 56 percent of those savings have been funneled to investors in the form of buybacks and dividends. Through mid-December, U.S. companies spent a record \$1 trillion this year on buying back their own stock, which props up their value.

Winner: The rich

The rich are getting richer thanks to the tax bill -- and even faster than before.

The top 20 percent of earners around the country have seen a nearly 3 percent gain in after-tax income since the tax cuts were passed a year ago, according to the Tax Policy Center. That means a typical household in that group, which has annual income of roughly \$348,000, will enjoy a boost of about \$10,000.

Meanwhile, income for the lowest 20 percent of earners rose only 0.4 percent after the tax bill -- that amounts to a benefit of \$56. After -tax income for middle-class Americans -- those in the middle 60 percent -- increased between 1.2 and 1.9 percent this year.

Winner: Some small businesses and freelancers

Some small businesses and freelancers are benefiting from the tax law's more favorable treatment of "pass-through" entities, such as sole proprietorships and partnerships. The act let them deduct 20 percent of their earnings from taxable income. That means a free-lancer earning \$100,000 will only pay taxes on \$80,000 of that income, effectively allowing them to enjoy \$20,000 in income tax-free.

There are some limitations. Taxpayers who earn more than \$157,500 for single filers or \$315,000 for joint filers may not qualify for the pass-through deduction, for example.

Losers: Taxpayers in high-tax states

In some cases, taxpayers will end up owing more next April, especially those who live in high-tax states. That's because the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act (TCJA) caps the state and local tax (SALT) deduction at \$10,000.

Residents of New York State, where income and property taxes tend to be high, will pay an additional \$14.3 billion in taxes in 2018, New York State attorney general Barbara D. Underwood said earlier this year.

The IRS warned this week that some taxpayers who expected refunds may actually end up owing due to the new tax law. That includes people who live in high-tax states.

Losers: Future taxpayers

Although the tax cuts put more money in people's pockets, one day they will have to be paid for -- and the tab is mammoth. The law is project to increase the U.S. deficit by \$1.9 trillion over the next 10 years, according to the Congressional Budget Office.

"It is unclear how TCJA will eventually be financed, but in the most likely scenarios, most households will end up worse off than had the TCJA never passed," Gale wrote. "In short, TCJA likely made the current generation of high-income households better off at the expense of lower-income households and future generations."

Unusual number of Americans might owe taxes in April

Millions of Americans are benefiting from lower federal income tax rates, yet an unusual number of them may be surprised to find they owe taxes when they file their 2018 returns.

To save this from causing you too much financial distress, it helps to know what's coming and how to prepare for it.

Why you might owe money despite lower taxes

When federal income tax rates were lowered for this year, millions of workers started seeing more money in their weekly paychecks. They may also associate a tax cut with the probability of getting a tax refund next year. Instead though, changes in how paycheck withholding is being handled may result in more Americans owing money next tax season than in past years.





Sunny Hills Civic Association, Inc.

E-Mail: SunnyHillsCivicAssociation@outlook.com

SunnyHillsCivicAssociation.com

Call Ron Jones for Details. 850-814-3413

The Civic Association is advertising for a Boat Lake Manager and part time helper for the 2019 coming season at Boat Lake starting April thru Labor Day, **26 weeks.**

Manager 40 hours week plus and a part time worker about 20–25 hours week.

Also if anyone would like to work on the Community Newsletter part-time, full-time or become the publisher; or manage our Web Page at WWW.SunnyHillsCivicAssociation.Com

please call Earl Stewart at 773-2607 or Ron Jones at 814-3413 or E-mail SunnyHillsCivicAssociation@outlook.com We use MS Publisher

We also have a **Board of Officers:** President, Vice President, Secretary,
Treasurer, plus Directors who are the chairs for the Newsletter, Activities,
Parks, Membership, and the Community Development.

Some of these chairs & Officer are coming open in 2019 and need filling.
Please Help the community grow! We need some new ideas.

A Florida non-profit Corporation



Family Owned and Operated

Serving Families in Washington County
And Surrounding Areas as a
Licensed Funeral Director
for Over 15 Years

E- Mail: obertfuneralhome@att.net



SHANE OBERT

LFD/OWNER

Telephone: (850) 638-2122 1556 Brickyard Rd. Chipley , Fl 32428

Visit us on the WEB:

www.obertfuneralhome.com



1369 Jackson Avenue

LIFE P.O. Box # 430

CHURCH CHIPLEY, FLORIDA 32482

FARMS LIVESTOCK FLOOD BOATS TRAILERS MOTORCYLE

BUSINESS FILE Agent

BONDS

Bus: (850) 638-1805 Fax:(850) 638-7255

Email Ricky@riachipley.com

Great Rates
Call us Today

"Serving You is Our Most Important PRODUCT"

Sunny Hills 1886 Sunny Hills Blvd First Baptist Church

Pastor: 7im Long



Sunday School 10:00 am Services 11:00 am Sunday Evening 6:00 pm Wednesday Eve 7:00 pm Tele: (850) 773-3142

Come Join US

St. Theresa Catholic Church

Father Dustin Feddon



2701 Sunny Hills Blvd. 850-933-0375

Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri: 8 am Sat: 4:00 pm (Nov-Feb) Sunday: 9:00 am



Wanda Raney

Realtor Office 850-638-0370 Cell 850-527-5521

Cell 850-527-5521 Fax 850-638-0365 Email wanda_raney@yahoo.com www.eliterealtyonline.com



Sunny Hills Civic Association

MLS



Sunny Hills ARC & Deed Restrictions Phone: 850-814-3413

SunnyHillsCivicAssociation@outlook.com

SHCA Membership Meeting ever-other month in 2019

Our "Meetings" this year is gear toward community get-together's "fun and games." WE are starting things Off with a new Membership Drive "Membership \$10.00 Yr.!"



Sunny Hills Civic Association, Inc. 3681 Gables Blvd Sunny Hills, FL 32428

In accordance with the Association Bylaws, Article III, Members, membership is established with an approved written application from Sunny Hills/Oak Hill property owners and/or residents. Only membership roll as of the end of the November business meeting qualified to vote in December Annual meeting

The Sunny Hills Civic Association, Inc. is a Florida non-profit corporation with Federal Income Tax exemption under Section 501(C)(4) Civic League, of IRS Code. Operates under Title XXXVI, F.S. Chapter 617, Corporations Not for Profit.

By Signature below. I certify that I am applying for membership to the Sunny Hills Civic Associations a property owner and/or resident of Sunny Hills or Oak Hill platted subdivisions, and that I am 18 years of age or older.

Membership Dues are \$10.00 per member.

Make checks payable to SHCA

Membership valid January 1st until December 31st

Date:	New Member	Renewing Member	
Member Name (Print):			
Member Signature:			
Resident Address:	Sunny Hills, Fl. 32428		
Property Owner:	Parcel ID		_, or
	Unit Block	Lot	
Contact Information suc		alt mailing:	
		3	
NOTES: information su	ich as years in Sunny H	ills, hobbies, interests, willi	ng to volunteer
		=	



Washington County, Florida







Sunny Hills Civic Association, Inc.

E-Mail: SunnyHillsCivicAssociation@outlook.com SunnyHillsCivicAssociation.com



Boat Lake Swim Park













Major Credit Cards & Phone Pay: can now be used at the **Boat Lake Swim Park**

Boat Lake is closed for the season: Call **Boat Lake** at 850-814-3413 to setup a Special Day for your party, wedding, birthday, or family reunion or just for a large group outing.

28 sq. miles Unit * 200 miles paved Roads

*634 paved named Streets *900 Intersections * 15,500 properties each lot pays \$31.91 A year

\$494,605.00 Per Year Collected

A Benefit Unit is all Property that pays

& not the People themselves or residents!"

Special Assessments ss. 3 and 20 (1967).

Special Assessments cannot be imposed to pay for A GOVERNMENTAL

service or benefit to a community!!



Sunny Hills MSBU

Family Dentistry of Chipley



1410A Brickyard Road Chipley ,FI 32428 (850) 415-1411



"A Dentist for all your Needs"

Dr. Ernie Hooper

Dr. Brian Parker

Dr. Hillary Whitaker

Dr. Stan Parker

Dr. John Wilson



"Special Assessments ss. 3 and 20 (1967)." Municipal Services Benefit Unit

MSBU Advisory Board

Brian Goddin MSBU1@washingtonfl.com Andrea Blackwood MSBU2@washingtonfl.com Kathy Gesslein MSBU3@washingtonfl.com Gary Hartman MSBU4@washingtonfl.com Steve Healis MSBU5@washingtonfl.com

All new residents moving into the area, please contact us so we can welcome you. Just give us a call at 850-814-3413 or write SH Civic Association 3681 Gables Blvd. 32428.

Washington County, FL

Emergency Management Office638-6203 Emergency Fire, Police, EMS 911 Gulf Power Company 800-225-5797 Sunny Hills Utilities Company 888-228-2134 Waste Management services 800-333-7709 Animal Control /Sheriff......638-6111

Washington County Officials:

County Manager Office	638-6200		
Parks & Rec	638-6078		
Animal Control	638-6306		
Recycling Center	638-6264		
Building Department	638-6195		
Washington County Sheriff	638-6111		
Washington County Judge	638-6289		
District Judge	638-6255		
Tax Collector	638-6276		
Property Appraiser	638-6205		
Supervisor of Elections	638-6230		
Clerk of Court	638-6285		
Council On Aging	668-6216		
County Commissioner:			
District 1: Alan Bush	703-7533		
District 2: Charles Kent	326-5128		
District 3: Tray Hawkins	703-1644		

District 5: Steve Joyner703-1660 **Washington County School Board:**

District 4: Todd Abbott......326-9135

District 1: Van Brock

District 2: Linda Lou Cleveland

District 3: Milton Brown

District 4: Terry Elli

District 5: Susan Roberts

SHCA



Ron Jones / President: 850-814-3413



Sunny Hills Civic Association P.O. Box 165 Wausau, Florida 32463



POSTAL CUSTOMER Chipley, Florida 32428



PRE-SORTED STANDARD **ECRWSS US POSTAGE PAID EDDM RETAIL**